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Good, afternoon.  It’s 1 o’clock. I’m Suzan Dokolo.  
The Headlines

· Ministry of Health confirms cholera outbreak  in Juba

· SPLM National Liberation Council convenes this morning to discuss the reunification process
· Traders in Wau Town reopen shops for business after protest against insecurity.
The Ministry of Health has confirmed a cholera outbreak in Juba.


Addressing the media this morning, the National Minister of Health,  Dr Riek Gai Kok , said the latest outbreak of cholera in Juba has so far affected 171 people, including 19 confirmed deaths.

He said that the first case was reported on first of June.

Kok: “We informed the president that this was an outbreak of cholera that started since the first of June and it has been now confirmed through the public laboratory. And up to today, we have 171 cases of cholera and 18 cases of deaths due to cholera in different parts of Juba.  Nine of these cases occurred at Juba Teaching Hospital and nine of them occurred at home.”

Minister Gai says measures are in place to contain the situation and prevent it from spreading to other States.

Cholera is contracted from infected water supplies and can kill within hours if left untreated.
The SPLM National Liberation Council is meeting in Juba to discuss crucial issues related to the full implementation of the Arusha Re-unification agreement.
Akol Paul, Spokesperson for Arusha reunification Agreement, told the press on Monday that the meeting involving the former political detainees will address critical organizational issues within the SPLM Party. 
Paul:  “This meeting of NLC is a crucial meeting and is an important issue since it is going to address critical organizational issues. You all know that the Arusha agreement has got a number of provisions, among them the issue of the re- organization of the party, the issue of revoking of the decision of dismissal of party cadres from their position as a result of internal crisis within the party. So all this will be addressed in the meeting of the National Liberation Council and I would like to take this opportunity to call upon the members of the NLC to come to J1 to attend this meeting.”

The National Legislative Assembly has questioned the Cabinet Affairs Minister over the whereabouts of millions of South Sudanese pounds allocated to the Crisis Management Committee.
Minister Martin Elia Lumuro says he was not the chairperson of the Crisis committee and is not responsible for the funds. 
Chairperson of the assembly’s information committee Thomas Wani Kundu says the assembly is interested to know how the money allocated to the CMC was spent.
Kundu: “It is important because the money was approved by this house. And any money approved … the house must know how  this was used. The person responsible over that money is accountable to this house.  That is the meaning. Well that was a lot money allocated to CMC. It was a lot of money -- millions of South Sudanese pounds approved. You see it was a lot of money”

The National Minister of Humanitarian Affairs has announced a food relief program in an effort to reduce food insecurity during the lean season.
Awut Deng Acuil says the government will transport more than 50,000 sacks of sorghum from Renk throughout states in Bahr el Ghazal. 

The program was announced in a meeting with the governors of Western Bahr el Ghazal and Warrap states as well as the caretaker governor of Aweil and Deputy Governor of Lakes state. 

The Minister for Humanitarian Affairs called on states to ensure the sorghum is sold to citizens at a reduced price.

Deng: “The Government planned to move food allocated to the four states of greater Bahr el Ghazal from Renk to Paloch by road and from Paloch to Wau by air during the third week of June 2015. The administration of the ministry is planning to identify transporters to move 54,957 sacks of sorghum from Wau to respective states in Bahr el Ghazal.”

The South Sudan older people’s association is calling for greater support for the elderly. 

Executive director of the organization Donato Chan Akim says older people are often forgotten when allocating donor and government funding, despite having some of the most complicated heath, nutrition and housing needs in the community. 

He says older people are a vital resource for our community that should be protected

Akim: “The donors are only supporting those in the protection of civilians’ sites, so those older people who are in the residential areas have no support. There’s a lot of discrimination when it comes to the funding of the older people’s programs. Donors tend to fund only proposals for the young women, for children, neglecting totally the older people. Older people’s project is actually facing a lot of funding difficulties. That’s why we get a lot of older people who are in need. We need to treat them well.

You are listening to Radio Miraya News
The high committee of the SLPM League has launched a campaign to collect support for wounded soldiers in military hospitals.
Simon Machuar, the secretary of the SPLM Leagues’ High Committee, says they are encouraging people to support the wounded soldiers, particularly the military hospitals that need blood supplies. 

Machuar: “The war is also a responsibility of everyone, so they bring anything, like sometimes food items. Sometimes they bring clothes and sometimes they sing songs. There was some money collected. With that money we bought 10 bulls and we bought food items valued to four trucks. Then we handed over that support to the military hospital.” 

The campaign for wounded soldiers ends on Thursday June 25th.
Traders in Wau Town have reopened their shops for business today, two days after business was closed on Sunday in protest against the killing of a Somali businessman. 

On Tuesday, a committee of disgruntled traders petitioned the governor seeking increased security to protect their lives and shops. The traders said they felt unsafe to continue running businesses in Wau town.

Wol Charles, the Chairperson of the Chamber of Commerce in the state says the governor has promised to meet the traders. 

Charles: “The committee that we formed of traders went and met the governor and presented the petition of traders to the governor. Because traders requested the governor to come and address the issue of incidents that are happening. But yesterday the governor had visitors and there was a conference in the Hall, so he apologized to us and said I have called you as a committee and will tell you the date to meet with traders. So all traders should open their shops and we are waiting for the governor promise to come and address traders.”
More than 900 women in the UNMISS’s Protection of Civilians site in Malakal have been given lessons on the benefits of contraception, particularly the benefits of investing in family planning.
The training organized by the Office of Migration, IOM, emphasized the need for exclusive breastfeeding and how to access family planning from the health centers stationed in the Protection of Civilians’ sites. 

Eden Jennifer, the reproductive health assistant for IOM in Malakal, says the awareness campaign has been helpful.

Jennifer : “It has been of great help to the community. We are still creating awareness for those who have come and are not aware of the services they are getting … family planning helps if my baby is still small, my husband is in the house, periods are already coming. I am not going to send my husband out of the house and say go to the next house and get other women. The man may get infection. In this case, we tell them no, come to the clinic. We have family planning methods available. We have for one month. We have for three months. We have for two years. So you choose.” 
Communities returning to their homes in Bor, Jonglei state, are receiving assistance to help them settle back into normal life. 
The packages, being distributed by the South Sudan Red Cross to households in Malou, Achien-Diir and Langwar, include tarpaulins, soap, mosquito nets, blankets and tents for shelter. 

Director of the South Sudan Red Cross in Bor David Gai says about 14,000 people will receive the items.

Gai: “This is intended to go to the IDPs, especially those who returned from Mingkamann. And they are also occupying vacated houses for many people who have been displaced to the neighboring countries as well. We make this decision to make sure that these IDPs are supported with some shelters to allow them to build their own houses. Because these IDPs also they are stranded here in Bor. They are supposed to return to Duk and Twic East, but the situation is still uncertain.”
Elsewhere, despite global progress in the area of development, millions of children still live in poverty, suffer from chronic malnutrition and die before their fifth birthday, the UN children's agency, UNICEF, warns.

UNICEF's Executive Director, Anthony Lake, says nearly 70 million more children under five will die from mostly preventable causes by 2030 if grater action is not taken.

Lake: "If the recent trends continue, and adding in population growth, 68 million more children under five will die from mostly preventable causes by 2030; an estimated 119 million children will still be chronically malnourished; a half a billion people will still be defecating in the open, posing serious risks to children's and others' health;, and it will take almost 100 years for all girls from sub-Saharan Africa's poorest families to complete only their lower secondary education.”
To end the news, here are the headlines once again.
· Ministry of Health confirms cholera outbreak  in Juba
· SPLM National Liberation Council convenes this morning to discuss the reunification process

· Traders in Wau Town reopen shops for business after protest against insecurity.
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